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BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President: Virginia Stanley – 2yr term 2024
Vice President:  Mike Baronian -2yr term 2024
Director/Operations: Buddy McRell 1yr term - 2024
Director: Cindy Rivers – 3yr term 2026          
Director: Sam Mooneyham – 1yr term 2024     
Treasurer: Denise Clark
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Dear Fellow Owners:

I’d like to start by welcoming Sam and Cindy to the BOD and welcome back Buddy for one more year. Thank you to Ralph and Fred for their service to Woodbrook. We wish a fond farewell to Tom and Pete…2 of our best employees ever! We would like to welcome Chris and Jason to our staff. 
Thank you to anyone who volunteered this season… you are appreciated! 
We are finally completing the high voltage electrical project. It’s working! No electrical outages all season with all the heat and humidity in July and every AC running. That is a huge improvement!  

On behalf of the BOD, we wish you a safe healthy off season and we look forward to gathering together again in the spring.
I hope you all have a healthy and safe winter. 
See you all in 2024!  

Virginia Stanley, President
on behalf of the Board of Directors.
Additional information  
Dogs must be leashed at all times when outdoors. 
Do not come into Woodbrook for 3 days after a snowstorm. Check the website for updates.
Electrical updates will begin 10/17/2023 and last all week. The power will be off during the day and back on around 5pm. This will affect Lakeside and Plantation roads only. Plan accordingly.
Closing Information

Woodbrook will be closed for the winter on Sunday 10/15/23. The water shut off will begin Sunday 10/15/23 at 5:30pm. According to our bylaws, we will not reopen until 4/15/23, weather permitting Please plan accordingly.

Reminders:
Water Shut-off - It is the owner's responsibility to ensure the "closing" crew has access to the water shut-off for blowing out the water lines. If you have anything covering/blocking the shut-off, it is your responsibility to clear it. This includes bushes in front of the shut-off, lattice blocking the shut-off, decking covering the shut-off, etc. Please be considerate of our closing crew and do your part.  

DRB Notes

All work permits have been issued and no further permitting will be approved until next season. Any work remaining on open permits must be completed by October 15, 2023. There is no work to be performed indoors or outdoors after the closing of Woodbrook on October 15, 2023. Any questions, contact the BOD.

Tarmac

All owners who park or leave a permissible item on the tarmac must submit proof of ownership to the Board of Directors and must be a legal owner of record in Woodbrook. Owners' family members or friends do not have the same rights.

Boats are not allowed to be "stored" on the tarmac during the season. Move them to your lot. Please refer to the Tarmac Policy for all rules prior to placing items on tarmac. 

Preparing for Winter
All kayaks, canoes and paddleboats need to be cleared from the canoe racks NLT September 30, 2023, and stored on your lot. Any abandoned boats will be offered to interested owners.

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, paddleboats, jet skis and both sides of golf carts must be identified with LOT numbers in order to leave your lots.
Winter Oversight

The plowing contract for the 2023-2024 season will be handled by Curtis.
Doug Ibelle will be our winter site manager.

Entertainment
The Woodbrook community had an incredible season packed with over 50 exciting events, thanks to the dedicated volunteers who made it all possible. From the Memorial Day Potluck to Family Day, Christmas in July, and Halloween festivities, the season was filled with a mix of classic favorites and new events like 80s night and the New Year's Eve Party. Sports enthusiasts also had their share of fun with various tournaments, including bocce, pool, and cornhole. A heartfelt thank you was extended to Fran Kelly, the outgoing Entertainment Committee head, for her years of dedication. Those interested in getting involved or hosting events next season reach out to Lorin Green (greenlm@gmail.com). 

We're already revving up for the 2024 season! Get ready for more of your favorite events and some exciting new ones we've got up our sleeves. But for now, enjoy the fall and winter, and rest up because Spring will be here before you know it! 
Stay awesome, Woodbrook, and see you next season!
Webmaster 

Janet Moore is our webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com For your convenience, Janet will maintain and post the Real Estate Listings.  Please contact her if you would like your property listed.  A $10.00 fee for posting your property is required to cover the cost of ink.  The check should be made out to Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club and mailed to our Woodbrook address.  
Condominium Fees 
The condo fee billing of October 1, 2023 is included with this newsletter. Condo fees are considered paid on time if postmarked by October 31, 2023. This billing is $650 and represents the second payment covering July 1, 2023, though December 31, 2023. Please pay in a timely manner to avoid any additional late fees or interest. If you own 2 lots you must submit payment for each lot separately. 
If you prepay your condo fee monthly, on a payment plan, you must have all monies paid by October 31, 2023.

Owner’s List

Amy Walsh and Denise Clark will be updating our Owner’s list.  Please send any changes to Ownerslist@woodbrooknh.com.
Gatekeeper    
If you need remotes or codes for the gate, please notify gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com.  
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The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.
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